



Meeting Minutes for March 5th, 2013

Dan Hamstra called the membership meeting of the FMHSCCTBC to order at 7:06 PM where quorum was established.

Meeting minutes were posted in advance on fmhsrunning.com. Alicia Waterman made a motion to approve the minutes and Sam Van Scoyoc seconded the motion. **Motion Carried.**

President's Report - Dan Hamstra:

The next few weeks are going to be hectic with 3x middle school meets, the Jag Invitational, and Districts. We will need a lot of volunteer help from parents and students. Volunteers can sign up on fmhsrunning.com.

The timing equipment is very technical, we are looking for a computer savvy kind of person to help to get everything to connect and work. Craig has committed to taking care of the hardware. We are looking for somebody to commit to the software side of things, and a possible alternate.

There was a hiccup at the gate at the last middle school meet; the patrons were mistakenly charged too much. That will be put right at the next meet.

Sonic fundraiser April 13th, if we feel it's too much for everybody it can be cancelled. We have a date in August selected as well.

May 18th, end of year 1 mile run for the elementary kids that feed Flower Mound High School. Boys and girls run together K-5.

Track banquet is May 18th at Tour 18; Alicia Waterman to chair.

No further along with new board members.

Treasurer's Report- Ann Jacobson:

Purchased a performance indicator.

Money is there, we need coach to give us a list of things he needs.

Membership Report - Martin White:

Almost 100% membership

Needs to confirm rosters

Spirit Wear Report - Krista Rogers:

Everything has been delivered to coach

District T-shirts-middle school/high school

Coach Cook:

Thanks to Mike Allen for the awesome job he's doing with the website.

Coach is happy with the way/direction things are going. Everyone is doing their part; the kids are supporting each other.

Spring break; Track and field events will have practice Monday, Wednesday, and Friday, at 10am. Distance runners will have practice every day at 8am

District meet 10th/11th April, Area meet 19th April, Regional meet 26th/27th April.

Motion was made by Sam Van Scoyoc to adjourn the meeting. Martin White seconded it, with no objections the meeting was adjourned at 8:13PM.